
Elementary School Building Committee

February 22, 2010

7:00 PM   
TOWN BUILDING

                    


Present – Amy Finkel-Hastings, Ellen Sturgis, Michael Wood, Greg Irvine, Lynn Colletti, Phil Poinelli, Paul Griffin, Neil Joyce, Craig Martin, Stephen Quinn (arr. 7:15)

Audience:  Ann Needle, Bill Byron, Jon Sangermano, Linda Stokes, Ralph Fuller

1. Gary Bernklow volunteered to take the minutes

2. Meeting Minutes

· Amy moved to approve minutes of Feb 8, 2010 as amended.  Craig Martin 2nd.  Minutes approved as amended unanimously.

3. Recent Meeting Updates

· BOH meeting/hearing at 7 pm on March 11

· Capital Planning will meet with some ESBC members on February 25th, 8pm

· ZBA – March 1

· Planning Board – Feb 23rd
· Conservation Commission – March 2nd
4. Design team update

· Stone building memorial design

· Phil sent out email sketch of the two memorial options and the cost for each.  

· #1 shows recreation straddling drive with wall on either side.  Able to fit in without reducing dimension of pre-k playground (reduced green areas between fence and yard).  Price would be $74,700

· #2 shows actual size of existing apple barn, uses one wall and outline via rumble strip in parking area.  Price would be $52,450.

· Comments – 

· Greg Irvine concerned that the wall in option 1 would be used to “launch” students into pre-k playground.

· Paul prefers option 2 because it looks more like a building.

· Ralph Fuller (audience, SHC) prefers option 1 since it is closer to the current footprint..

· Steve asked if a model of the actual building in the actual location would be all rumble strips.  Phil agreed it would.

· Lynn Colletti asked if we could reduce the height of the walls which would help reduce the chance that kids would use it to climb over the fence.  Something more in the area of 18 inches might be more appropriate.  Ralph Fuller suggested that height might be acceptable.

· That would reduce the cost, but not by too much.  The cost would only be reduced by the height difference.  The finishing would be the same cost.

· Michael Wood asked if the stones from the building were to be used.  Phil and Paul answered yes.

· Ralph Fuller asked if there was a way to add a return on option 1 (pre-k) side?  Not without removing part of the sidewalk said Phil

· Linda Stokes asked about the interior of the stone walls.  Phil envisions these as being solid fill (stone and mortar).  This would be similar to current stone wall of buildings.

· Savings might be about $14,000 less for a total of around $60K for option 1.

· Ellen Sturgis asked if it might be eligible for CPC funds.  Linda Stokes indicated that this was possible, and that the sign stands a better chance of meeting the criteria.

· Michael Wood – If we do this as an add-alternate, there is the risk that it will not be done.

· Paul Griffin noted we should add it to construction costs, MSBA will not cover.  This should be added to the schedule of values (which lists all items and materials for project) and gives CMS more control.  Call it a stone wall rather than a memorial, but keep it in project.

· Gary Bernklow moved to approve option 1 with the wall height being 18 inches rather than 30.

· Amy Finkel Hastings 2nd:  

· Discussion:  SHC – Members in attendance agree it is an acceptable compromise.  

· The motion carried unanimously.

· Funding the memorial:  

· Linda Stokes noted that the best process would be for the SHC to seek the funds if that is the route we choose.  SHC will discuss, but projects are already taking too much CPC money.

· Gary Bernklow moved for sundial and stone façade to be incorporated on south-facing wall of current gym area.  Michael Wood 2nd.  

· Discussion:   Intent would be to “recreate” the sundial appearance.  

· Motion carried unanimously.

· Amy Finkel Hastings moved to pursue cpc funds to cover the cost of sundial and option 1.  Steve Quinn 2nd.   

· Discussion:  None.  

· Motion carried unanimously

· Other

· Phil noted the entrance to current gym building includes doors that render the lobby dark.  

· Thought to remove the heavy doors and put in glass doors.  This will add light.  

· Also want to add handicapped accessible button to open two doors simultaneously.  

· Craig noted that would not be necessary if the main entrance was accessible.  

· Amy noted that if the community has access to that door, then we should make it compliant..

· Phil proposed modest signage at street (117) as an entry marker for the school.  Similar to the pompo sign.

· Phil has also had discussions with plumbing inspector regarding maintenance garage

· If vehicles are going to be parked in there, it will need oil/gas separator and floor drain , making construction more complicated.  

· Committee agreed that if it changes the expense, then the building should not hold vehicles.

· The Board of Health requested probes of existing septic system be conducted and sent to BOH prior to March 11 meeting.  

· Price is $2400 + %10 mark up.  Reason – one corner of leech field not examined and to make sure there is no ledge, want probes conducted.

· 
Ellen Sturgis moved to approve the expenditure; Micahel Wood 2nd.  

· Unanimous.

5. Athletic fields 

· Committee recommends that the baseball field be moved to Hale and capital to be requested at May 2010 town meeting to construct full 90ft baseball field at Hale site

· Center field has been determined to be softball field (skinned, 60ft)

6. Project Manager update

· RFQ

· Paul Griffin sent the RFQ to the committee (prequalifications ad) that he wants to submit to central register.  

· Ad for general contractor and file sub-bid contractors.  This is for the pre-qualification for contractors only.  

· Can go in the paper for March 4th Independent.  

· Must also be included on ComPass (Commonwealth system).  Craig volunteered to add to ComPass and the local paper.

· Michael Wood moved to approve the pre-qual ad as amended. Steve Quinn 2nd.  

· Unanimous.

· MSBA Funding agreement

· Paul noted that there was an amendment created when total dropped to 37.8.  

· MSBA asked that the template be adjusted.

· There is a $10,000 error that needs to be corrected.  Total reimbursement has gone down by $10K.  

· Paul is going to check again with MSBA regarding the numbers. 

· Have until March 18th to correct. 

· Michael Wood will take to School Committee meeting on March 4th.  

· Paul requests approval from ESBC for contract number to be reconciled with chair, CMS, and MSBA.  

· Michael Wood moved to authorize the chair to reconcile the amendment.  Steve Quinn 2nd.

· Discussion – Michael Wood needs this done by the 4th in order to be signed by the school committee. 

· Unanimous

· PM reports – MSBA missing December report.  Paul will track down.

7. Fundraising updates

· ESBC did not get Green Community Grant.  Reason:  weren’t shovel ready enough.  If there is money next year, we will be in good shape.  Not sure if they are actually aware that we are going to bid this summer.

· Awaiting final approval from RECESS board of final draft for tax exempt status.  

· Planning for Springfest spelling bee and a parade float.

8. Outreach

· Annual report

· Lynn suggested the ESBC include sketch/drawing of final plan.  

· Michael Wood moved to approve the document as amended (with the sketch if allowed.), Craig Martin 2nd.  

· Unanimous.

· Noted petition to keep the stone building on site.  May be brought up at ZBA and planning board.  

9. Public Comment

· Bill Byron  asked about the handicapped entrance at current gym front

· Phil – will be re-graded to the level of the entrance.

· Bill Byron -- How big is garage and what is the price?  

· ESBC - 24X24, $115,000.  Partially due to masonry in the building for longevity.  

· Committee agreed to investigate this high cost and try to obtain better estimating info.  Paul Griffin agreed to examine again.

· Bill Byron - Also expressed concerned about the building roof.  Should be a pitched roof.

· Ellen requests if something should be posted in the website that they get in touch with her and let her know.

· Steve Quinn mentioned that it might be time to update the town about the ESBC progress.  Ellen suggested that might make sense after the community meetings in the next two weeks.

10. Next meeting date

·  March 8.

· Steve Quinn moved to adjourn at 8:55.  Michael Wood 2nd.  

· Unanimous.

Respectfully submitted by Gary Bernklow

March 22, 2010


